
November 13, 2013 Rec Council meeting minutes. 

 

Attendance: 

Brian Stoecker, President 

John Lawrence, Treasurer 

James Janiski, Before & After School 

Keith Comer, Mens Bball 

Mike Schmidt, Baseball 

Donny Ayres 

Doug Kettell, Bd Member 

Mary Bannan, Cross Country 

Nicky Giordano, Strength 

Toby Marindin, Vice President 

 

- Minutes were approved 

- Brian opened meeting and advised of his recent rec council presidents meeting minutes 

 

- Current business: 

 

- Brian indicated the pavilion rentals are up, and raised the idea of adding horse shoe pits at the pavilion to 

further enhance the rental experience.  It was brought to a vote and passed, and will proceed IF the 

county approves. 

 

- John Lawrence updated us on the Tax ID status.  John has recruited Judy Murkowski (sp) to aid with 

determining the trail of our Tax ID and where it possibly ended.  Importantly he has an on-going dialogue 

with the IRS, our exemption request is in and will first be corrected with the Fed’s and then the state. 

 

- Mike Schmitt will use the $2500.00 grant awarded NRC for updating baseball supplies.  Baseball is making 

progress with a new organization and Scott Bruno has helped. 

 

- Brian Stoecker indicates the early basketball numbers are about the same as last year, it appears the 

number of teams will be similar to NH and Jarrettsville.  Equal playing time will be stressed in the league. 

 

- Keith Comer indicates men’s basketball has good numbers, steady attendance with ages ranging between 

18-50. 

 

- Jim Janiski advises before and after school is fine. 

 

- Mary Bannan advises Cross Country is fine. 

 

- Nicky Giordano advises Strength Training is fine. 

 

- Meghan would like the P&R winter flyer information by 11/29. 

 

- Effective January 1st the open gym policy will be changing, some concerns have been loudness, worn 

basketball nets, unsupervised youth.  Programs in the gym will need to be registered with P&R, and pay a 

$5 fee. 

 

- Meeting Adjourned, next council meeting will be January 7th  2014,  at 7pm. 

 


